
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Ref: TA24 03 
Your Ref: A320 road improvements  
 

28 March 2025  
 
Dear neighbour  
 
Start of Major Works Announcement   

I’m sure you will have noticed by now that our activity in the local area has been steadily increasing since 
our enabling works began in February. Over the last few weeks, we have been busy carrying out vegetation 
clearance, surveys and preparing our site compound, all leading up to the start of major works in April.  

Our scheme covers multiple junctions in the Runnymede area and the first phase of our scheme revolves 
around the St Peter’s Way Roundabout. Our works around the roundabout will see:  

• an extra lane constructed from the roundabout towards the M25 on the A320 eastbound,  

• widening of the approach onto the roundabout from the M25 on the A320 westbound,  

• widening of the northbound approach onto the roundabout from Guildford Road,  

• widening of the footpath from the roundabout towards St Peter’s Hospital  

• resurfacing of the entire roundabout 

 

A320 Westbound Lane Closure 

Overnight on the 7th of April we will be installing our first piece of full-time traffic management, this will be 
a lane closure on the A320 westbound, approaching the St Peter’s Way Roundabout from the M25. This will 
see the start of construction to the new central reservation. This lane closure will remain in place until the 
middle of June. 

We understand that our works will have an impact on the traffic around the area and there is likely to be 
increased congestion at peak times and for this we apologise in advance and thank you for your patience 
while we carry out these works.  

 
 



Keep in touch 
 
If you would like more information about the improvements to the A320 between Ottershaw 
and Chertsey: 
 

• visit the project website using the link below 
 

graham.co.uk/a320 
 

• contact the Project Team directly via email:  
 

civilscustomerrelations@graham.co.uk 
 

• contact the Project Team via telephone:  
 
02895 071 034 

 
• subscribe for electronic updates on the project using the link below or scan the QR 

code: 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://bit.ly/40XqcQo 
 
 
We would like to thank you for your patience while we deliver these improvements. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
Harry Knapp 
 
Stakeholder and Community Engagement Officer  
GRAHAM  
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